
ROTARY CLUB OF McLEAN
Chartered November 10, 1965 

P.O. Box 561 • McLean, VA 22101
MEETINGS: TUESDAYS - NOON

Location: Lutheran Church of the Redeemer
1545 Chain Bridge Rd., McLean, VA 22101

Upcoming
Speakers

Today’s Meeting
Our distinguished speaker will be our 
very own Rotarian Bob Rosenbaum.  

 Bob will share information 
regarding his vocation by providing a 

Classification Talk.
 

In addition, there will be a 
Stop Hunger Now 

presentation by the 
Student Government Association 
representatives from McLean and 

Langley High Schools.

August 31, 2010                   Jan Auerbach and David Coyle
• Sep 7 2010 PHOTO DAY! 
MATT HILDEBRANDT PHOTOGRAPHER
 “Photos of all Rotarians taken at lunch”

• Sep 14 2010 - Fred Dent “Classification Talk”

• Sep 21, 2010 - Congressman Joe Wilson (SC)

• Sep 28, 2010 - Mike Kruger
“Tacit Knowledge Management “

Visiting Rotarians
K.C. Chandrasekhar visited from a 100-member club 
in southern India. His club was founded in 1937 and 

is one of the oldest in India

Last Meeting
Scott Mills gave an update of the works of the Rotary 
Foundation. Fifty percent of all Rotarian dues come back 
to the district; the other fifty percent is used to fund 
international projects. The administration of the foundation 
is funded entirely from contributions by individual Rotarians. 
The Future Visions Plan will begin in FY 2014 and will allow 
each district to fund up to 50% of its funds on community 
projects, up from a current ceiling of 20%. Last year District 
7610 donated $622,000 to the foundation, making it third 
among US clubs and 8th worldwide. McLean was the first 
club to exceed $500,000 in all-time giving, two-thirds of 
which was donated in the last six years

Announcements
• Debbie Jackson accepted a 2009-2010 Presidential 
Citation for the McLean and Langley High School 
INTERACT clubs recognizing their high level of 
involvement.
• There will be a joint dinner with the Falls Church Rotary 
club on September 9 at the Harvest Moon Restaurant in 
Falls Church.
• Rick Neldon announced that bills for the first quarter of 
the FY11 fiscal year were sent out.

Happy Talk
Pamela Danner’s daughter Morgan is now studying 
in Italy. Ralf Berthiez vacationed with his father 
attending an antique car road rally in California. 
Paul Frank is the new Executive Director of the 
Collingwood Library and Museum in Alexandria. 
Obie O’Bryan exercised his Monte Carlo Night gift 
and went soaring with the Skyline Soaring Club in 
Front Royal. Carmen Martinez caught eleven rockfish 
without having to put bait on her own hooks or take 
the fish off the hooks. Cherry Baumbusch and Celia 
Ford met with their Pimmit Hills mentoring student 
who is now enrolled at NOVA.  Debbie Jackson took 
a professional development course on the West 
Coast and went on a Caribbean cruise to celebrate 
a girlfriend’s birthday.
  Themes for 2010-2011 • July -  Internal • August -  Membership and New Club Extension Month • September - New Generations Month • October -  Vocational Service Month 

• November - Rotary Foundations Month • December - Family Month • January  -  Rotary Awareness Month • February -  World Understanding Month • March -  Literacy Month


